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CITY COUNCIL OF MARQUETTE HEIGHTS

TAZEWELL COUNTY, ILLINOIS
February 22nd, 2021
CALL TO ORDER
The City Council meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M by Mayor Bradford.
ROLL CALL
Aldermen present for Roll Call: Alderman Little, Naugle, Crum, Amundson, Neuhaus and Neumann. 
Also present were Clerk Steele, Public Works Director Brown, Police Chief Merritt, Fire Chief Fortier, Asst. Fire Chief Hermancinski, and Attorney Herman were also present.
Absent: Treasurer Harris, Office Manager Minson
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS

Mayor 

Mayor Bradford has signed a proclamation declaring April as Parkinson’s Disease Awareness Month.

Clerk

No report
Treasurer
No report
Attorney
Attorney Herman spoke on HB3635 being signed into law by Governor Pritzker. Majority of bill does not go into effect until July 1, 2021. Attorney Herman advised what the law looks like for our department moving forward. 
Communication
None
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
Water and Sewer – Alderman Amundson
The City has had four water main breaks, along with two emergency water shut offs due to broken pipes. 
Brakes locked up on the Kodiac during the water main break, has been repaired.

Law Enforcement – Alderman Little
First FOP Bargaining Committee meeting took place this evening. More meetings to come over the next month. 
Budget has been distributed to Council.

New squad is equipped, currently looking for a new camera and will be ready to go.

While Steven Miller was with the department, he assisted on a North Pekin call in November, performing life saving measures. Individual survived. Office Miller will receive a letter and Life Saving Award for his actions with the call.

Chief Merritt commended everyone on their good work during the fire call over the weekend. 

Streets – Alderman Neumann

Street Crew has been doing a great job keeping up with the snow and ice that has been non-stop for the past two weeks. We have been down a salt spreader and trucks.

Tony is working on his Turf Application licensing, will test. He has completed his right of way training. 
Tony has begun bringing all the crew in during water main breaks and giving duties accordingly. All are working together well to get repairs done. 

Public Buildings / Parks – Alderman Naugle
We have received quotes from Kelly Construction for work on the soffits on the City Hall building. Tony recommends the aluminum material soffits. 
Alderman Naugle would like to look into movies at the park or music at the park as events for residents. Regina met with Tony, Dale Hamm, Cameron Stanley and Creve Coeur to discuss. 

April 30th is Arbor Day. We have been accepted again for Tree City 2020. We are tentatively going to plant ten trees along Lincoln Road by the Administration Building. 

Fire – Alderman Neuhaus
New truck is being put together. Peoria EMS will inspect when it is completed. 
Fire Incentive Fund Meeting will take place at 6:45pm on Match 8th, preceding the regular City Council Meeting. 

Planning – Alderman Crum
Alderman Crum confirmed we will have a budget meeting after Committee in March. He will distribute the revenue sheet to everyone. 
Alderman Crum updated on our census, we are down 16% from last census. Actual count expected in June.

CONSENT AGENDA:

1. Approve February 8, 2021 Regular Council Meeting minutes.

2.  Approve October 26, 2020 Executive Session minutes. 

3.  Approve December 7, 2020 Executive Session minutes.

4.  Approve January 11, 2021 Executive Session minutes.

5.  Approve February 1, 2021 Executive Session minutes.

6.  Approve Bi-Monthly expenditures in the amount of $86,179.33.

APPROVE CONSENT AGENDA:

Alderman Neumann made motion, seconded by Alderman Amundson, to approve the Consent Agenda.  Roll call vote: Ayes: Alderman Little, Neumann, Naugle, Amundson, and Crum. Nays: none. Motion passed.
NEW BUSINESS:

Alderman Neumann made motion, seconded by Alderman Nuehaus, to approve payment not to exceed $2,000.00 to CIT Trucks for repair work on the large plow truck. Roll Call Vote: All Ayes. Nays: None. Motion passed. 
Alderman Amundson made motion, seconded by Alderman Little, to approve payment to GA Rich in the amount of $4,169.56 for Logan Lift Station sewage valves. Roll Call Vote: All Ayes. Nays: None. Motion passed. 
CITIZENS WISHING TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL:
Chief Fortier asked for an update on when the City Office will be open to the public. We are following surrounding local municipalities for guidelines and safety of staff and residents. 
Steve Little, 309 Grant Rd., asked for there to be access to the working budget for citizens to follow along with during the budgetary meeting. 

Alderman Little asked about proceeding with the upcoming election with vacancies. Attorney Herman advised that when a vacancy occurs, all new Council members will be sworn in and then appoint someone to the vacant seats. 
ADJOURNMENT

Alderman Neumann made a motion, seconded by Alderman Crum, to adjourn the regular City Council Meeting at 7:44 p.m. and go into Executive Session. Voice Votes: All Ayes. Motion passed.

________________________________                       _________________________________

                 Larry Bradford, Mayor                                             Vikki Steele, City Clerk
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